Dartmouth

10<sup>th</sup> April 2017

Ref: SEA/CPL stadium plans

## Dear Councilor's

This is my letter of support for the proposal to build a stadium at the Wanderers ground and form a professional soccer team for the city of Halifax.

The benefits to our community in having a stadium which could also host other events and sports would be fantastic and help this city move forward.

A stadium is a major factor for the growth of a city and no city will grow unless it has one which is the view of leading world economists.

I will be buying season tickets and taking my son along with many friends. At Cole Harbour SC we have nearly 1000 kids playing soccer and the chance to see a path into the professional game would be fantastic for them within Halifax.

I support this as a fan of soccer and Vice President of Cole Harbour Soccer Club as well as a local business owner.

Please vote for this proposal and summer sport in Halifax.

Yours truly,

Stewart Adams

VP CHSC, owner of The Play Box and Realtor